

MEMORANDUM

To:

Joint Fiscal Committee Members

From:

Nathan Lavery, Fiscal Analyst

Date:

September 9, 2011

Subject:

Grant Request

Enclosed please find one (1) grant request that the Joint Fiscal Office has received from the administration.

JFO #2522 — \$8,250,000 (estimated) grant from the Federal Emergency Management Agency to the Vermont Agency of Transportation. These funds will be used to provide disaster assistance for damages caused by tropical storm Irene in the following counties: Addison, Bennington, Caledonia, Chittenden, Essex, Franklin, Lamoille, Orange, Orleans, Rutland, Washington, Windham, Windsor. The actual amount of this award may vary subject to damage assessments.

[JFO received 9/8/11]

This grant has been placed on the Joint Fiscal Committee's September 13th agenda. JFC members will have the opportunity to vote on acceptance of this grant at that time.

Please review the enclosed materials and notify the Joint Fiscal Office (Nathan Lavery at (802) 828-1488; nlavery@leg.state.vt.us) if you have questions.

PHONE: (802) 828-2295

FAX: (802) 828-2483